
 

 

BY RESS & OVERNIGHT COURIER 
 
 
September 2, 2015 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street 
Suite 2700 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 

Re: Enersource Hydro Mississauga Inc. 
Application for Distribution Rates Effective January 1, 2016 
Board File No. EB-2015-0065 
Letter dated August 31, 2015 from the Ontario Energy Board  

 

Enersource Hydro Mississauga Inc. (Enersource) is in receipt of the Ontario 
Energy Board’s (the Board’s) letter dated August 31, 2015 (the Letter) in which the 
Board found that certain sections of the evidence supporting Enersource's above-
captioned application (the Application) do not satisfy the Board’s filing 
requirements.  Specifically, the Board found that with respect to Incremental 
Capital Module (ICM) elements of the application not related to a true-up of two 
Connection and Cost Recovery Agreements (CCRA Capital), the information 
related to the remaining request for $29.8M incremental capital (Other Capital) is 
considered incomplete. 
 
Enersource respectfully requests the Board to continue its review and processing 
of the Price Cap Incentive Regulation Mechanism element of the Application, so as 
not to jeopardize the January 1, 2016 implementation of new distribution rates, 
which is a critical outcome of the Application. 
 
Enersource further advises that information, including business cases, related to 
the request for Other Capital will be provided by the end of September.  
Enersource is confident that these details will address the Board’s filing 
requirements noted in the Letter, and will provide the Board with the necessary 
evidence to be able to continue processing the ICM elements of the Application. 



 

 

Two hard copies of this letter will be sent to the Board in addition to filing this via 
RESS. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
(905) 283-4098. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
(Original signed by) 
 
Gia M. DeJulio 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
 
cc.  Norm Wolff, Executive Vice-President and Chief Financial Officer, Enersource 
 Jane Scott, Project Advisor, Ontario Energy Board 
 


